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‘Cool Sheep Investigation’
Over the last two weeks Year 10 students at MVAC have been engaged in this competition which is part of a pilot program of activities currently being trialed across Australia funded by the Sheep Industry CRC through the University of Tasmania’s School Industry Link Project. Materials for this competition were developed by Charles Sturt University and the competition was hosted by the Agriculture Section of the North Coast Institute of TAFE, Taree Campus. As part of the project students were engaged in a practical investigation of a new hypothetical treatment being used to increase the survival of ram sperm which could then be better used in artificial insemination programs to improve the flock characteristics in Australia.

The students had to carry out an analysis of semen microscope slides which had been prepared and photographed by staff at Charles Sturt University.  By determining the proportion of dead and motile sperm the students were able to graph the changes that occurred  over a period of 36 hours following collection.  From these observations they could determine if the new treatment improved the survival rate of the sperm.
Further to this student activity the competition sponsors were seeking the students’ and school’s input into the development of teaching and learning materials and strategies designed to increase the student’s awareness of the  importance of the sheep industry in Australia and the wide range of career opportunities that exist within this industry.

Agriculture staff at the NCIT, Taree  Peter Ruprecht and Kim Billingham thanked the Year 10 students for their participation and willingness to attend the Taree Campus of the North Coast Institute of TAFE outside of normal school hours and for committing a significant amount of  their own time in the completion of the Investigation’s questionnaire.
Neil Dawes

Science Teacher
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